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MEETING OF THE RESOURCES AND SERVICES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY 
COMMITTEE,

HELD ON THURSDAY, 3RD JANUARY, 2019 AT 9.30 AM

CONNAUGHT ROOM - CONNAUGHT ROOM

Present: Councillors Stephenson (Chairman), Alexander (Vice-Chair), Baker, 
Broderick, Scott and Steady

Also Present: Councillor Carlo Guglielmi (Deputy Leader of the Council) and 
Councillor Lynda McWilliams

In Attendance: Ian Davidson (Chief Executive) (except minutes 52-53) , Martyn 
Knappett (Deputy Chief Executive) (except minutes 52-53), 
Anastasia Simpson (Head of People, Performance and Projects), 
Richard Barrett (Head of Finance, Revenues and Benefits), 
Charlotte Cooper (Leadership Support Officer) 

52. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Amos, Everett, Miles, 
Newton, Nicholls (Portfolio Holder for Corporate Enforcement), Honeywood (Portfolio 
Holder for Housing), Skeels (Portfolio Holder for Leisure and Tourism), Talbot (Portfolio 
Holder for Environment) and Stock OBE (Leader of the Council).

53. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

Councillor Baker declared that, he has a family member in receipt of a Disabled 
Facilities Grant.
Councillor Broderick declared that, her daughter is currently employed by the Citizens 
Advice Bureau, and she has previously been employed by the Citizens Advice Bureau.

54. SCRUTINY OF MEMBERS OF THE CABINET IN RESPECT OF SERVICE DELIVERY 
OF ITEMS IN THE FINANCIAL FORECAST 

Following the adjournment of its meeting held on 17 December 2018, the Committee 
resumed its scrutiny of the Financial Forecast / Budget proposals for 2019/20 as 
follows:-

Members of the Cabinet, accompanied by the appropriate Management Team Member, 
attended the meeting in turn and answered questions put to them by the members of 
the Committee.

Having considered all of the information that had been given to the Committee and 
having reconsidered the possible comments and recommendations to Cabinet that had 
been discussed at the meeting held on 17 December 2018:-

It was RESOLVED that the following are the Committee’s final and definitive 
COMMENTS/RECOMMENDATIONS to be submitted to the Cabinet:-
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1. The Cabinet, via the LGA, lobbies Government about local business rates and 
how much that can be retained by local Councils. The Council expects to be able 
to retain as much as possible from the business rates collected locally,  so that 
funding can be used to support key priorities such as the eradication of coastal 
deprivation across the Tendring area.

2. That Cabinet supports the continuation of the Grant Co-Ordinator post. Ideally 
the post should be funded from external funds. However, if this is not possible it 
is recommended that the Cabinet given serious consideration to the continuation 
of this post through alternative resources.

3. The Milton Road car park business case should be considered as part of the 
wider Harwich public realm review.

The Committee Comments that;

1. The Government wants local Councils to be self-sufficient and Tendring District 
Council, alongside other Councils, does not want to have to rely on government 
funding. A fair deal is required for local Councils to enable this to be achieved.

The Meeting was declared closed at 11.45 am 

Chairman
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